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To increase the rate of first call resolution, ITI provides training for 311 agents to 
increase their knowledge about specific departmental issues and new City policies and 
programs. Trainings are scheduled regarding the City’s lot cutting program. 
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ITI has set up a new e-mail feedback tool to better track agent quality and customer 
satisfaction. 
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The increase in service time may have been related to staff not properly closing 

out cases when customers leave, in which case training will be provided. 
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The decrease in wait times was partially due to the One Stop Shop’s use of a 

new building permit form, which allows for faster data entry.  
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The One Stop Shop (OSS) anticipates that the average wait time to make a payment 
will increase due to the Taxicab Bureau’s move into the OSS.  Additional staff may be 
necessary to handle the additional volume. 
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The One Stop Shop (OSS) is currently testing a system update that will improve the 
online application process. OSS reported that there are more than 8,000 registered 
users of the online application tool. 
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The number of commercial permits issued in May was unusually high due to the 

Riverwalk project. 
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The changes from the previous month were due to seasonal variation. 
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The increase in the average number of days to issue permits was partially due to 
interruptions from the relocation of the Taxicab Bureau to the One Stop Shop, and also 
affected by staff supervision of summer workers assisting with projects. 
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The increase was likely related to the One Stop Shop’s use of a new, simplified building 
permit form.  
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The Bureau of Revenue reported that the decrease in visitors during June was a normal 
decrease associated with the end of the ABO renewal process in May.  
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Safety and Permits attributed the increase in the time to issue business licenses to 
data clean-up. 
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The decrease of operator/driver and tour guide permits in January through April was 
due to data entry errors.  The issue has since been resolved. 
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The number of open complaints against operators/drivers increased in June due to the 
departure of some investigators and a focus on fleet inspections.  The Bureau is hiring 
new investigators. 
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Safety and Permits continued to work to close its backlog of old complaints, resulting 
in a high average number of days to respond to complaints.  
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The HDLC adjusted its staffing to dedicate a sole staff person to over-the-

counter permit applications, resulting in a substantial decrease in the average 
number of days to review staff approvable applications. 
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The increase in the average number of days to review applications was due to an 
increase in the number of applications reviewed.  
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The HDLC has attained a high level of voluntary compliance by withholding permits 
from code violators. 
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The City Planning Commission has determined the reasons for inaccuracies in its 
subdivision and zoning docket application data, and continues to work with staff to 
improve.   
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